
 
 
 
 

      
 

 
June 17, 2013 

Ref: 13-L-0242 
 
Jay Ward Brown 
Levine Sullivan Koch & Schulz, LLP 
1899 L Street, NW, Suite 200 
Washington, DC 20036 
 
Dear Mr. Brown: 
 

This is the Defense Freedom of Information Policy Office response to your client Ms. 
Carol Rosenberg’s Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request.  The FOIA request dated 
December 31, 2012, asks for the names of all Guantanamo detainees whose detainee detention 
and prosecution status is listed as “Continued Detention under the AUMF” in the November 
2012 GAO report. 

 
Components of the Department of Defense, in coordination with several other 

government agencies, conducted a thorough review of the document and determined that certain 
information is exempt from release under the FOIA.  Properly and currently classified 
information is protected from disclosure in accordance with 5 U.S.C. § 552 (b)(1), pursuant to 
Executive Order 13526, 1.4(d) foreign relations or foreign activities of the United States. 
Additional information is exempt from release under (b)(5) intra/inter-agency communications 
during the deliberative process.  

 
Since this request is in litigation all appellate rights are moot. 

 
Sincerely, 

               
       James P. Hogan 

Chief 
                         
Enclosure: 
As stated 

 

 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION POLICY OFFICE 

1155 DEFENSE PENTAGON 
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1155 

 

 
































